
 

 

 

Foothills Area Command 

Community Policing Council 

Minutes 

December 9, 2019 

This meeting was a holiday “Meet & Greet” with refreshments provided by the attendees.  

Council present: Joe Abbin, Mark Burton, Justin Hadrych-Rosier, John Clark, and David 

Anderson. 

 

APD present: Sgt. Charles Crook, Lt. Ferris Simmons, Chris Sylvan (out-going CPC 

Coordinator), and Janette Carrillo (Acting CPC Coordinator). 

 

Approximately 12 attended from the public. 

Business conducted:  

Mark Burton was elected interim Chairman of the board, effective 1/1/20. Mark will serve 

for two months when a second election will be held to elect officers for the balance of the 

year. It was decided that an interim Chair was appropriate in light of the very large board 

turnover in the last few months justifying a “get-aquainted” period for new leadership. We 

lost four board members, Carmon Ryals, Mickey Hagg, Lovey Frasier, Trish Singh in 

October, and David Barbour in November. David Anderson was accepted to the board in 

November. Joe Abbin will be leaving in December. Applications for new board members 

are available and will be consider in the coming months. 

Several options for future meeting topics/speakers were discussed including; Chief Justice 

Nakamura or one of her staff on Constitutional Amendment 1 (2016), Pete Dinelli Panel 

discussion on “Counter CASA Effect”, Sheriff Manny Gonzalez, and/or FBI rep on 

opportunities for law enforcement cooperation, APD rep on ABQ crime statistics, etc.  

Next meeting:  Monday, January 13, 2019; 6-7:50 pm Holiday Park Community Center 

Contacts: Mark Burton, FH CPC Chair at msane@msn.com and CPC Administrator, 

Janette Carillo at jcarrillo@cabq.gov or cpc@cabq.gov  

Minutes of CPC meetings are posted at http://www.cabq.gov/police/community-

policingcouncil/community-policing-council-minutes  

mailto:cpc@cabq.gov

